
Our Fabulous models from our Ballantyne's Fashion Show. 

See the last page for a photo montage of the show. 
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Pauline’s Ponderings 

Wow – the year for my Inner Wheel 

Presidency has absolutely zoomed by 

and on reflection I have to say that it 

was so much FUN!  Thank you all for 

being such wonderful Club members – 

the way you respond in times of need 

among our members, the way you turn 

up to make things like the Silky Pillows, 

the Wheat bags and knit for the Neo 

Natal Unit, the way that you respond 

when we asked for help with food for so 

many different occasions, the way you 

turn up at meetings and take part in 

whatever weird and wonderful themes 

we may have thought up but mostly I 

want to say thank you to you all for 

just being Fantastic! 

Fantastic is also the word I would use to 

describe my wonderful committee. It is 

amazing to me that when we all work 

together we can come up with ideas, 

events and occasions that provide the 

opportunity for us all to help others, to 

encourage others and to fulfil those 

foundational precepts of ‘Personal  

 Service’, ‘Friendship, and ‘International 

Understanding’. The fact that these three 

guiding principles are so interrelated and 

connected give us a platform to launch 

what the club stands for –they give us 

the shape and contours to become so 

much more than we can be individually. 

Past President and Membership leader 

Debbie Howard, Carolyn Wallace our 

incoming President and Almoner,  Judith 

Tanner our Minute Secretary, Lyndsay 

Kelly our Treasurer, Yvonne Thompson 

our ISO, Adrienne Murray our Editor, 

Dianne McGavin our Raffle and World 

Vision representative, Carol Woodfield 

our Events organiser, Dianne Roberts our 

Cancer Society representative, Velma 

Knight our District representative and 

Anne Bennison – famous for knitting for 

the Neo Natal Unit – to you all my 

sincere, and heartfelt thanks. You have 

been absolutely foundational to the 

success of this wonderful year.  Ladies, 

here’s to a brilliant 2015-2016 in the 

life of Plimmerton Inner Wheel.  

Pauline 



May's meeting with our Guest Speakers 

Annie Jackson with Guest Speakers Sandie 

Savage & Lynette Logan from ‘Travel By 

Design’ with Pauline. These ladies gave us 

some handy hints for travelling; check out their 

website: http://www.travelbydesign.co.nz   

Other suggested web sites were 

http://www.seatguru.com/ 

http://www.innovativetravel.co.nz 

 Pauline and Dianne McGavin with Guest 

Speaker Margaret Carter from World Vision 

who told us about the village our sponsored 

child Nary Lin comes from. 

 

Neo-Natal Knitting 
If you would like to do some knitting for prem 
babies you can contact Sue Campbell on 232 
4999. She will supply you with patterns and 
maybe some wool. 

 

Club Night 
We meet the 2nd Tuesday of every month, at 
Aotea College Library, Porirua 
Please remember that if you have said you are 
attending and are a no show you will still have 
to pay $20 to cover catering costs. 
 
Don't forget also our Sub Groups: 
  
Table for 8: Meets 4 times a year.  
Contact Debbie Howard Phone 2347137  
 
Book Club: 1st Monday of the Month.   
Contact Debbie Howard Phone 2347137 
 
Tasty Tuesday: 2nd Tuesday of the month. 
Contact Von Groom Phone 2339555 
 
Craft Morning: 2nd Thursday of the month. 
Contact Dianne Roberts Phone 237 8087 
 
Mah-Jong: every Wednesday 
Contact Margaret Pine Phone 2346471 
 

 Dates to remember: 
 
June 13th Our Club Changeover -. “Mid- 
Winter Luncheon”, Paremata Boating Club, 12 
for 12.30 pm. $25 per head.  
 
4th July District Changeover, For District 
Chair Meryll Evans, We are hosting this. 
 

28th April - 1st May 2016 IWNA Conference 
Christchurch Theme “Rebuild the Future” 
 

Inner Wheel Web sites are: 
http://plimmertonrotary.org.nz/Inner+Wheel   
http://www.innerwheel.org.nz  
http://www.internationalinnerwheel.org    
 

Entertainment Book: 
Supporting The House of Grace 
http://www.thehouseofgrace.org.nz/  
The 2015-16 Entertainment Book. 
Contact Carol Woodfield Ph 234 7335 or go 
straight to our page 
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderboo
ks/11101j9 and order from there. $60 

http://www.travelbydesign.co.nz/
http://www.seatguru.com/
http://plimmertonrotary.org.nz/Inner+Wheel
http://www.innerwheel.org.nz/
http://www.internationalinnerwheel.org/
http://www.thehouseofgrace.org.nz/
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/11101j9
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/11101j9


 

Ballantynes Fashion Show, Fund-Raiser for Ruby Red Trust 

 

 
 

Anne Bennison and 

Judith Tanner manned 

two very important stands 

the bar and the raffles! 

 

 

Organiser Carol 

Woodfield welcomed 

everyone and thanked 

them for supporting the 

Ruby Red Trust. 
 

 Debbie Howard wins 

“The dress the 

mannequin” competition Our 

fabulous 

models 

strut their 

stuff. 

 

Sheryl Levy 
 

Marg Pine 

 

Dianne Roberts Velma Knight Yvonne Thomson Dianne McGavin 



Inner Wheel Charitable 

Trust Chair Debbie 

Howard presents the 

cheque to Nicky 

Chapman, Chair of the 

Ruby Red Trust. 

 

 




